
 

 

 

 

 



 



 

2020 was a year that no one was prepared for.  It came at us full force and Canada is still struggling to regain 

control and start living what will most certainly be a new normal.   The support of our communities 

throughout this ordeal has been truly overwhelming. Not only did you donate towards equipment but there 

were staff lunches, cleaning supplies and PPE, coffee, gifts for staff and so much more! Your loving care 

helped give your hospital the strength and spirit to face this pandemic head on.  

Thank you. Your support means more than you know. 

                THANK YOU FOR STANDING TOGETHER  
         WITH YOUR LWDH! 



 

Shannon Cameron from Kenora 
was December’s winner! 

Our first winner!  
Tiffany Dyck of Keewatin! 

Carleigh Paul took home 
September’s jackpot! 

Jonathan Ho of Sioux Lookout wins 
in January! 

March’s winner, Gloria George of 
Nestor Falls! 

Lani Sheldon and  Greg Rapinda  from 
Kenora  split February’s big win! 

Curt Hendrickson from Kenora jumps for 
joy taking home October’s jackpot! 

November’s winner,  
Shelley Pakirenen of Kenora! 

April’s winner, Rick Savage of 
Kenora! 



YOU win big, WE win 

big!  Since the launch 

back in July 2020,  

supporters and 

purchasers of LWDHF’s 

online 50/50 have 

helped raise over $857,000 for Lake of the 

Woods District Hospital!  Your chance to 

win has helped impact patient care by 

bringing new equipment to your hospital. 

What’s been bought?!? 

Reverse 

Osmosis 

Machine: for 

the Dialysis 

expansion 

enabling 

more patients to receive their treatment 

here at home where their support and 

family systems are. *more on pg. 6.   

Electrocardiogram: for Diagnostic 

Imaging.  An ECG is the simplest and 

fastest test used to evaluate the heart and 

an important diagnostic tool to determine 

course of care for the patient.     

50 lb. Washing Machine: just one of a team of machines that helps to clean the over 475,000 lbs. of laundry at 

the hospital each year.   

Replacement Probe: for the portable ultrasound machine for the ICU.  This small but mighty device is used to 

guide physicians when inserting drains into the abdomen or lungs, to place central IV lines in critically ill patients 

and anaesthesia has been using it for insertion of spinal needles and epidurals to give anaesthetic medication to 

our total knee and hip replacement patients.   

Manual Treatment Table: for the Rehabilitation department. This adjustable platform table surface is specially 

designed for therapists to treat and tend to patients.   

Each ticket bought helps us purchase important medical equipment so our community can receive the care we 

need right here at home...where we live, work and play! 

Thank you to The Dingwall Group for helping us kick off our 50/50’s each 

month and we’re thrilled to have you as our new $1,000 Early Bird sponsor!   

 

You must be 18+ and in the province of Ontario at time of purchase.  Lottery license #12070. 

 

www.lwdhf5050.ca 



 

 

With a very generous $100,000 donation in her late husband 
William’s memory, Nora Marr kicked off the fundraising efforts for 
the Reverse Osmosis Machine (RO Machine) for the Dialysis 
expansion.  The RO Machine purifies the water needed to 
administer dialysis treatments.  It is absolutely vital to patient care 
and treatment.  
On January 15th, 2021 a small Grand Opening to celebrate the 
expansion was held on the unit.  As the largest donor for the RO 
Machine, Nora was an important guest of honour.  Thank you 
Nora!  (Nora pictured second in on the right) 

The Tree of Life is the longest running hospital tradition; starting even 

before the hospital foundation was formed.  Since it began, the Tree 

of Life has raised over $1 million for your hospital!   

The 33rd Annual Tree of Life raised $35,000 for patient care this past 

year; continuing a Kenora tradition and brightening the night for all 

those passing by the hospital.  Thank you for getting your bulb in 

memory or honour of someone special in your life and lighting up our 

tree with love and memories.  

33rd Annual Tree of Life Campaign 

2020 cancelled a 
lot of things 
including the 
staff Christmas 
party. Bowman 
Electric donated 
to LWDHF with what would have been spent on their 
Christmas party in honour of their staff. Gregg & Dylan 
Bowman presented Executive Director Jess Rheault a 
cheque for $2,500 in support of the Chemotherapy 
Department at Lake of the Woods District Hospital! Thank 
you for thinking of your hospital for this special and 
generous gift! 

Thank you Ontario 

Power Generation 

Corporate Citizenship 

Program for your incredible donation of $10,000 to 

LWDHF to help purchase 2 Negative Pressure 

Machines in support of the COVID-19 LWDH 

Emergency Fund. OPG makes it a priority to support 

communities that their employees and families call 

home and we are honoured that they have chosen 

LWDHF for this donation. Thank you OPG! 

Thank you to the staff at Beaver Brae Secondary School 
for your generous donation of $1,240 to the Tree of Life. 
Money raised came from Beaver Brae's November 
professional activity day. 

Thank you to our community partners for their generous 
contributions to the Dialysis expansion to help complete 
the purchase of the new Reverse Osmosis Machine.  
$8,800 from Weyerhaeuser Giving Fund and $9,000 
through the Community Foundations Dream Fund Grant. 
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This last year has been a whirlwind. The worldwide pandemic has impacted every 

corner far beyond what we imagined. Here we are again at the start of what should be 

our planning phase for a busy summer of events, which as each day passes, becomes 

more evident that for a second year, we may not be able to see our donors face-to-face 

again.  Our dates are booked and we are hopeful we will get to celebrate, toast and golf with all of you.  

The support we received from our Lighthouse families, Lifesaver’s patrons and sponsors and golfers last summer was 

the hope that kept us going during an unprecedented and unpredictable time.  Your continued support and belief in 

your hospital on Lake of the Woods was a blessing.  Thank you!  

Funds raised through our 2020 virtual Golf and Lifesavers appeals had a huge impact at Lake of the Woods District 

Hospital.  The old docking system for patients, visitors and staff was replaced and numerous pieces of equipment for 

surgical services like a portable ultrasound, 4 anaesthesia pumps, laparoscopic video monitoring equipment, x-ray for 

spine surgery and hip instrument sets were brought in.   

Spine Surgery- LWDH performed its first spinal fusion surgery becoming the first non-teaching hospital and one of its 

size to perform such a procedure in Canada. (see page 15 for full story)  

Hip Instrument Sets: allows LWDH to perform a far less invasive procedure allowing for quicker patient recovery 

and mobility.  First non-tertiary hospital in Canada to perform this procedure.  

Your support helped make medical history at your hospital.  Thank you!  

We are hopeful to see you soon. Stay safe.   

 

Pictured: Showcasing one of the new chairs is 
Stephanie Preston, RN; one of the rays of sunshine 

from Chemo. 

The Chemo Department at LWDH is staffed by some of the 

most caring, empathetic and passionate nurses.  The care 

that they give every day inspires many family and friends 

to make donations throughout the year for that 

department. We have received such donations from 

grateful patients who have had treatments and are now in 

remission and we have also received memorial donations 

from families who have lost a loved one to cancer.  The 

donors cannot say enough about the care received from 

the nurses in chemo.  To quote, “they are a ray of 

sunshine on a cloudy day”.   

Thanks to the generosity of families affected by cancer, 

the Chemo Department has received four new chemo 

chairs with a fifth on the way.  Patients spend hours in 

these chairs during treatment and now they will be much 

more comfortable during what is already a difficult time.   
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Janet Paulson, Infection Prevention and Control 
Practitioner/Nurse since 2016 

” -JP 
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Jennifer Buchanan, Occupational Staff Health Nurse 
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.” –JB 
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Chair 
Anthony Sharp-Base Manager 
(Kenora) Ornge Air Ambulance 

Since November 2015 

Vice Chair 
Kim Mejia- Associate, Hook, Seller 

& Lundin LLP 
Since February 2017 

Treasurer 
Jackie Hailstone- General 

Manager, CIBC Kenora 
Since November 2016 

Brock Chisholm- 
Mgr, Rehabilitation 
Department, LWDH 
Since January 2015 

Marc Bissonnette-
Owner, Bell’s Septic & 

Environmental Services 
Since August 2014 

Barry Marmus-
Commercial Branch Mgr, 
The Standard Insurance 

Since June 2018 

Laci Dingwall- 
Public Relations Mgr,  
The Dingwall Group 

Since June 2018 

    

Directors 

Melanie Buffett- 
Human Resources 
Manager, LWDH 

Since November 2019 

Angela Kuchma- 
Broker of Record  

RE/MAX NorthWest Realty Ltd 

Since March 2021 

Stephen Mitchell- 
Director, Ministry of the 

Solicitor General 
Since May 2021 

Shauna Aubin- 
Self Employed 

 
Since May 2021 



 

 
 

 

Executive Director 
Jess Rheault (with Chopper) 

since November 2009 

Development Coordinator 
Andi Scheibler (with Jack) 

since  January 2017  

Operations Assistant 
 Andrea Bieman (with Biebs) 

since December 2019 

Dear Friends of LWDHF, 
I hope that each and every one of you are safe and healthy.  We are all navigating 
uncharted waters with so many things out of our control.  Thank you for your unwavering 
support during this pandemic year.  You helped us through it.  Your generosity and 
community spirit allowed us to continue to support your hospital during a very stressful 
time.  YOU kept us on track and thanks to you, rather than falling behind we were able 
to stay on top of your hospital’s needs; ensuring that when you need your hospital, your 
hospital has what it needs to take care of you.   
Thank you for choosing to make a difference through your generous donations and by 
playing our new online 50/50!  
Stay safe, stay well and see you soon.  
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